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  Dave’s Health San Vicente Mission’s Trip 
At Dave’s Cardiologist checkup we learned that his 
heart needed another “Ablation”.  The earliest they 
could schedule the procedure was mid February to 
which we said that was unacceptable.  Needless to say 
their response was that is the best we can do.  We asked 
them to keep us in mind if they had a cancellation and of 
course we began to pray.  A couple of weeks later they 
called and asked if Dave wanted to come in January 
23rd.  YES!   
The procedure went well and the Cardiologist was very 
happy with the results.  In fact the next morning he re-
moved the heart medication and said given a little time 
and he expects to remove him from more medication.  
There will be follow up visits in the months ahead but 
Dave feels very good and feels better then he has in over 
two years.  

Lynne and I are thrilled to hear about the missions trip 
the church in San Vicente took the first two weeks of 
January.  The past 3 years they have planned, raised the 
funds and made the trip without any outside funds or 
assistance.  Praise God for their desire to serve God and 
others. 
While in Nayarit they returned to a town they visited 
last year in which a few hours after arriving the local 
police chief, Priest, and many of the towns people ran 
them out of town by throwing rocks and beating on their 
vans.  When they talked about the incident that evening 
pastor told me last year the Angels said they wanted to 
return because those people need Jesus. 
When they arrived this year the mayor and many of the 
towns people welcomed them and a family offered a 
large house for them to have a place to stay.   A very 
prominent lady who owned a beach resort told them she 
would provide all their meals (8 meals for 30 people) 
while they were in town.  The group was pleased but 
shocked at the change in the community.   
The past 6 years the church has been going to Isla 
(island) de Mexcaltitan .  The first time we went we 
were told by the community leaders that a Bible study 
had started but they did not want  that on the island and 
had run the 3 families off the island.  After the third 
visit,  and having children’s outreaches in the town 
square, we were told by the mayor that when ever we 
came, the island was different after we left.  Because of 
the change in people we were welcome any time and if 
we let them know all community activities would be 
cancelled.  Last year a small Bible study had started and 
they asked the San Vicente church if they could provide 
a pastor. 
Oscar is a young man whom has taken all the Bible clas-
ses we have provided the past five years, and has been 
mentored by Pastor Jose, and the plan was for him to 
stay on the island to lead this new “church”.  When the 
San Vicente group arrived they learned that a local pas-
tor had stepped up and had been coming out to the is-
land every week for a few months.  Not wanting to dis-
rupt, Oscar wisely chose to return to Baja with the team. 
Lynne and I are so excited to watch the church train and 
send out their own people.  By June we expect 4 of the 
Angels to be in full time ministry and several others are 
in school with plans to enter full time ministry.  Eight of 
the nine leading worship Sunday were Angels.  It is so 
good to see how God is using this church to change lives 
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Your present place was not intended to be 

your final destination, but God’s workroom 

to prepare you for your final destination 


